August 7, 1942,

Complications were such that it was ime
possible without injuring some feelings pretty badly to not
‘have Hissouri play on January 29 and 30 with ImPr.-l‘m
School and CGreat lLakes and Kansas.

You know my original desire was to have
you in our double-headers with us, Great lakes, and Pre-Flight
School, but Tony Hinkle blocked this when he scheduled with
Hissourli at Columbia on January 29. I had written him asking
him o go along with us in these two games with you and with
us, but he failed us.

I regret it is impossible to have you. As
1 told you, I certainly would have enjoyed a foursome with
Oklahoms Aggies as ome of the principal actors. .

With all good wishes, I am

¥

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physicel Education,
Vmity Basketball Coach.




